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From the Principal’s desk… 

This is our final edition of ‘The Humbug’ for 

2019. This year has gone by so fast! 
 

On Tuesday night we held our Presentation 

Night for 2019. It was great to see so many 

parents and family members there to support 

our students and celebrate their achievements. 

Congratulations to those students who 

received an award, be it academic, cultural or 

sporting. You’ve worked so hard this year and 

deserve the accolades. For those students who 

did not, don’t be discouraged. Not everyone 

can receive an award but you can still be proud 

of your achievements this year. 
 

Tuesday night we announced our 2020 School 

Captains. Congratulations to Braden Payne, 

Josh Roscarel, Angus Williams and Primary 

Captains, Lara Bryant and Caitlin Rossiter. I 

look forward to working with you all next year 

and know you will do an outstanding job. 
 

Yesterday students were excited to take part in 

the Fast ‘n’ Free Minute to Win It reward. 

Students worked together in mixed groups to 

complete the challenges. One of the highlights 

was putting a shower cap with shaving cream 

on and tossing cheese balls onto it. It got a 

little messy but was loads of fun.  
 

We’re all looking forward to the UCS Hair with 

Heart assembly on Friday at 2pm. Students, 

Kadee Gerhard-Scali and Abby Wason, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

will be shaving their hair and Ella Payne and 

Rachel Ridley will be chopping 35.5cm off 

theirs. Telea Imrie will also be chopping her 

hair. They are doing this to support Variety – 

Hair with Heart. The hair will be made into 

wigs for people who have lost their hair due to 

a long-term medical condition. All money 

raised will go towards giving kids in need a fair 

go. This could mean purchasing a new 

wheelchair for a child with a disability or 

buying school uniforms for kids who are doing 

it tough. There will be collection tins on the 

day if students would like to donate to the 

charity. I’d like to congratulate the girls on 

showing the initiative to organise this event to 

raise money for such a worthy cause. 
 

At the beginning of next year, all students will 

be receiving a free stationery pack. The packs 

have been donated to our school and will 

arrive by the beginning of Term 1. They will 

include a pencil case with pencils etc for all 

students and binder books for secondary 

students.  
 

We look forward to seeing 

students when school 

resumes on Wednesday 

5th February 2020. 

 
 

Until next year, 

Terrie Payne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Humbug 
12th December, 2019 

Week 9, Term 4 
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Term 1, 2020 
Tuesday 4th Feb – Staff Development Day (Pupil Free) 

Wednesday 5th Feb – All students K-12 commence Term 1 

Monday 10th Feb - UCS Swimming Carnival 

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

9 

    13th Dec 

Hair with 

Heart & SRC 

Crazy Hair Day 

 

Bust the Dust 

RAINDANCE 

Canteen: V 

Williams 

10 

16th Dec 

Semester 2 

Reward Day 

Free BBQ lunch 

 

NO CANTEEN 

TODAY 
(Please note) 

 

 

17th Dec 

Carols in 

Bing 

Wallder 

Park 

18th Dec 

 

 

Last day 

of Term 4 

  

 

 

Happy 

Holidays 

Students and 

staff 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Hayden Gerhard  15th Dec 
Jett Woodward   22nd Dec 
Audrey Hukins     23rd Dec 
Regan Hukins       23rd Dec 
 
Apryl Lyons            1st Jan 
Brogan Crofts        1st Jan 
Braden Payne       3rd Jan 
Hugh Williams      5th Jan 
Ella Burley             6th Jan 
Jared Robb          13th Jan 
Daniel Potter      14th Jan 
Jack Crofts          22nd Jan 
Eva McCubbin    22nd Jan 
Daniel Spencer   27th Jan 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Over the holidays to: 

Thank you 
Thank you to Mrs Bussenschutt for donating the 

Tupperware snack press to help us make our 

sausage rolls and to the students, teachers and 

community members who have supported us 

throughout the year. 

We look forward to your continued support in 2020 

MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR 

from UCS YUM 

 

Caitlin Rossiter creating custard tarts.                            Samantha and Chelsey Spencer enjoying their smoothies. 



 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Super Spellers 

3/4: Laci and Clancy 

5/6: Caitlin, Madison, Hanhah and Joshua B. 
 

Class Rewards and Mufti Day 

Next Wednesday, 18th of December, K-6 
classrooms will be having class parties. Could each 
student please bring along something to share, a 
packet of chips or small plate would be sufficient. 
Students are also able to wear mufti on this day. 

Year 5/6 students will be painting the cubby house 
in preparation of a new outdoor area. They will 

need to wear old clothing.  
 

Wednesday Sport 

Our last sport for Years 3-6, next Wednesday, will 
be held at the swimming pool. Please remember to 

bring your swimmers, towel and hat.  
 

Carols in the Park 

Students in Years K-4 will be performing a number 
of items during the Carols in the Park. This is being 
held on Tuesday, 17th of December, in Bing Wallder 

Park, Ungarie. Mrs Mason will be there to meet 
you at 6:45pm. Year 5/6 are welcome to join in the 

performances.  
 

 

Holiday Wishes 

As this will be the final newsletter for the year, I’d 
like to take the opportunity to wish all students, 

staff and community members a very 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

and a Happy New Year! I hope you all have a safe 
holiday season and spend it filled with family and 

summer fun. See you all in 2020! 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 

Week 9 

https://andthentheresphysics.wordpress.com/2015/12/24/merry-christmas/


 

    

 
   Ungarie Hair with Heart  
     & SRC Crazy Hair Day      

                          Ungarie Central School  
                                will be holding an  
                      Ungarie Hair with Heart &  
                         SRC Crazy Hair Day on  
 

                 Friday 13th December 
                     2pm @ UCS Hall 
 

      $2 for hair embellishment (hair chalk)         
 

              Community members welcome 
           SRC will be collecting donations or 
 

   Please link to our  
                  Ungarie Hair with Heart  

     fundraising page to donate 
 

          bit.ly/Ungarie-HeartwithHeart 
     All hair donations & funds raised go to  
         Variety — the Children's Charity 
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During Term 4 Week 8, a number of students from Yr 9 and 10 participated 

in work experience:                                                                                                                   .                                                                                                               

Sam Jewell was a Teacher’s Aide at West Wyalong Public School.                   

Tom Jewell was at Davies Motorcycles.                                                                      .       

Jye Hoskinson was at Elders in West Wyalong,                                                    ..                                                                                           

Jack Crofts was at Seek Fitness during the mornings and at Holland Park 

Pool in West Wyalong in the afternoons. (Pictured right with customers.)                                                                        

Ryan Crofts was at Worner’s Smash Repairs in West Wyalong where he will 

be commencing his apprenticeship next year. (Pictured far right)                            

Abby Wason went to Leeton to work at The Hungry Fox catering company.. 

(Pictured right with owners Matt and Manuela Gatt.) 

Above: During Term 4 Yr 9/10 Design and Technology students designed 

and produced a mosaic sign and crest for the front of UCS. 

In week 8, students in Yr 11 in 

2020 attended the ‘Life Ready 

Induction Camp’ at Lake 

Burrendong with others from 

the Lachlan Access Program.  

Activities included workshops 

on independence, relationships, 

drugs and alcohol. Students also 

rock climbed and completed the 

‘High Ropes’ course. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

‘HABIT OF MIND’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 8  

 



On Thursday 5th December Year 6 students completed their orientation day into 

the secondary department of UCS. Students attended an English, Maths, Science 

and Technology class.   

 

 

 

 

  

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 
Year 3/4 entered Essential Energy’s ‘Be a Safety Star’ 

Poster Competition earlier this year.  Over 1500 students 

produced inspired and creative entries.  As a thank you, 

all students who participated received an Essential Energy 

hard hat-shaped stress ball. 

Six students from Year 3/4 

performed with Mrs Mason at  

West Wyalong’s Christmas 

Street Carnival on Friday 6th Dec. 

Eva McCubbin, Tahlia McKay, 

Shay-Lee Crofts, Alex Jackson, 

Tyler Crofts and Darcy Cattle 

performed a number of recorder 

pieces, and then sang a few 

Christmas songs as well for the 

passers-by in the main street. 

Darcy and Shay-Lee also 

performed some guitar pieces 

with Mrs Mason. 

Congratulations to all students 

on their performance, and we 

earned a grand total of $13.40! 

 

 

 

 

Students from Ungarie Central 

School will be performing at next 

Tuesday’s Community Carols. 

 

Should the weather prove 

inclement, the carols will be 

moved to the Memorial Hall. 

Don’t forget to bring a seat or 

blanket, and your best singing 

voice! 

 

Above:  Yr 3/4.      Right:  Darcy Cattle, Shay-Lee Crofts. 



 

 

 

  

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



  
PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



 

 

 

  

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



 

 

  

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



 

 

 

  

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 10 Merits 

 
Alex Batty 

Year 8 

 
Nicholas Batty 

 Year 3 

 
Jackson Benness 

Year 12 

 
Jayda Brew 

Year 7 

 
Allister Brigini 

Year 7 

 
Brogan Crofts 

Year 2 

 
Jack Crofts 

Year 9 

 
Ryan Crofts 

Year 10 

 
Shay-Lee Crofts 

Year 3 

 
Tyler Crofts 

Year 4 

 
Hayden Gerhard 

Kindergarten 

 
William Gerhard 

Year 1 

 
Archer Hale 

Kindergarten 

 
Charlotte Hooker 

Kindergarten 

 
Audrey Hukins 

Year 8 

 
Owen Jackson 

Year 1 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 10 Merits 

 
Sam Jewell 

 Year 10 

 
Eli L’Estrange 
Kindergarten 

 
Nate L’Estrange 

Year 2 

 
Quin Mayall 
Kindergarten 

 
Patrick McClintock 

Year 6 

 
Alfred McCubbin 

Year 6 

 
Seth McCubbin 

Year 12 

 
Tahlia McKay 

Year 4 

 
Marcus Murrells 

Kindergarten 

 
Riley Mulqueeney 

Kindergarten 

 
Linden Olsen-O’Connor 

Year 2 

 
Braden Payne 

Year 11 

 
Jared Robb 

Year 12 

 
Tom Roscarel 

Year 10 

 
Chelsey Spencer 

Year 1 

 
Samantha Spencer 

Year 2 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 10 Merits 

 
Allora Vinecombe 

Year 6 

 
Gus Wallace 

Year 4 

 
Lachlan Ward 

Year 5 

 
Jack Wells 

Year 10 

 
Angus Williams 

Year 11 

 
Jett Woodward 

Year 4 

 
Kodi Woodward 

Year 2 

 
Jordyn Worley 

Year 8 

20 Merits 

 
Joshua Batty 

Year 6 

 
William Batty 

Year 10 

 
Aliah Birks 

Year 4 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 20 Merits 

 
Dustin Bryant 

Year 3 

 
Ella Burley 

Year 4 

 
Madi Cassidy 

Year 10 

 
Darcy Cattle 

Year 4 

 
Mitchell Collins 

Year 6 

 
Jack Douglas 

Year 2 

 
Evie Henley 

Year 4 

 
Lila Henley 

Year 4 

 
Clancy Hoskinson 

Year 4 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 20 Merits 

 
Regan Hukins 

Year 8 

 
Michelene Izzard 

Year 10 

 
Alex Jackson 

Year 4 

 
Ryan Longbottom 

Year 8 

 
Isla Mayall 

Year 3 

 
Laci Mayall 

Year 4 

 
Sam McClintock 

Year 1 

 
Eva McCubbin 

Year 4 

 
Ruby McKay 

Year 2 
 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 20 Merits 

 
Rachel Ridley 

Year 5 

 
Ethan Robb 

Year 6 

 
Josh Roscarel 

Year 11 

 
Isla Rossiter 

Kindergarten 

 
Olivia Rossiter 

Year 3 

 
Thompson Rossiter 

Year 1 

    
Madison Vinecombe    Gavin Ward             Taylah Ward        Samuel Wilson 
             Year 5                Year 6                    Year 1                     Year 3 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 30 Merits 
 

 
Lara Bryant 

Year 5 

 
Lincon Bryant 

Year 1 
 
 
 
 

 
Kadee Gerhard-Scali 

Year 10 

 
Lewis Henley 

Year 6 

 
Kathleen Jackson 

Year 6 

 
Ella Payne 

Year 8 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 30 Merits 
 

 
Harry Roscarel 

Year 7 
 

 
Caitlin Rossiter 

Year 5 
 
 
 

 
Hayley Wallace 

Year 8 

 
Abby Wason 

Year 9 

 
Hugh Williams 

Year 8 

 
Hannah Wilson 

Year 5 
 



 

            Margaret Lane’s Memorial Centre                                                                                                                                                                                               

  69759551                   0488168936 

                                                                

 

  

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Date      Day     Open     Close 
 13/12/19   Friday   10.30an      8.15pm 
 14/12/19               Saturday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 15/12/19   Sunday                 10.30am       5..00pm 
 16/12/19   Monday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 17/12/19   Tuesday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 18/12/19   Wednesday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 19/12/19   Thursday   10.30am       8.15pm 
  20.12.19   Friday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 21/12/19   Saturday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 22/12/19   Sunday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 23/12/19   Monday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 24/12/19   Tuesday   10.30am       8.15pm 
 25/12/19   Wednesday Christmas Day       Closed 
 26/12/19   Thursday     10.30am       3.00pm 
 27/12/19   Friday     10.30am       3.00pm 
 28/12.18   Saturday     10.30am       3.00pm 
 29/12/19   Sunday     10.39am       3.00pm 
 30/12/19   Monday     10,30am       3.00pm 
 31/12/19   Tuesday     10.30am       3.00pm 

    The Department Store in the Bland Shire                                                                                                                                     

  TODAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNGARIE'S OWN AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS. 
Do you know someone worthy of being nominated for the 2020 Australia Day Local 

Awards? 

Acknowledge the achievements of these great local people and organisations, by 

nominating them in one of the following categories:- 

* Ungarie Citizen of the Year. 

* Ungarie Young Citizen of the Year. 

* Ungarie Junior Sports Person. 

* Ungarie Community Group of the Year. 

* Ungarie Community Event. 

 

Nomination forms are now available at the Ungarie Post Office, and the Ungarie 

Central School. Completed nomination forms must be returned to the Ungarie 

Advancement Group by Wednesday 8th January 2020. 
 

The Ungarie Advancement Group are sponsoring a Christmas 

Competition, to encourage local people to spread the Christmas 

Cheer! 
The categories for our Christmas Competition are:- 

* BEST DECORATED TOWN RESIDENCE. 

* BEST DECORATED RURAL MAILBOX (or Property Entrance). 

* BEST DECORATED BUSINESS HOUSE.  

First Prize in each division is a $50 voucher at any Ungarie Business. 

 

Judging will be carried out this Friday, 13th December 2019. 

If you have forgotten to get your entry in, call or text your name & address to 

0429 174 765  ASAP so you don't miss out! 

Our residents in the rural areas have really got behind this idea, with some 

awesome entries already on display. 

Winners of the competition will be announced at Carols in the Park on Tuesday 

17th December 2019. 
 



 

Don’t forget to make 

your booking for the 

Hall’s Christmas lunch. 

 

Names in by tomorrow! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             Ungarie Bowling Club 
Jackpot Draw Friday Night $2,400    

(Must be there to win) Non-financial members are ineligible for the Jackpot Draw 

Last week’s bowls results are as follows: 
 

Handicap Singles Final 2019: Andy Carr def Graham Cattle 

A Grade Singles:Tony Carr def Peter Bryant. A Grade Final: John Barron def Tony Carr 
 

Coming Events: 

Friday night 13th Dec: Ham raffles 

Sunday 15th Dec: Ungarie Christmas Triples 2 games x 14 end. Bowls start 10.30am 
 

Friday 20th Dec: Kids Christmas. Santa making an appearance, also the drawing of 

Christmas stocking raffle. Tickets available at the club. Everyone most welcome! 
 

Sunday 22nd Dec Christmas Pairs Starts 4pm. Social bowls - Men, women or mixed 

12 ends $10 per person+ tea. Ham prizes. Everyone welcome 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Bland Hoteliers Jackpot Draw 
Tuesday will see the draw at $1,400    
 

Tuesday Night Raffles 
6 meat trays and other prizes available. 
Come on down and win some meat trays! 
Proceeds from the raffles for December will benefit: Cemetery Committee 
 

Friday Night Pub Super Cash Draw  
$11,000 this week.  
It is free to enter and is drawn every Friday night between 7pm-9pm. 
You must be here to win.  
 
Meat raffles are also held on Friday nights. 8 meat trays available. 
 

THURSDAY NIGHT                    

HAPPY HOUR 

6.30 -7.30pm 

$4.70 Schooners 

$3.70 Middies 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT 

HAPPY HOUR 7-8pm 

BISTRO open from 6-8pm 

XXXX Beer on tap, $10 jugs 

Don’t forget Friday night meat 

& wine raffles  
 

SUNDAY 

MORNING BREAKY 

8am -9.30am 

Adult $7 

Child $3 

     All you can eat! 
 



 

   

 

bowls day in support of Country Hope. 

Ungarie Bowling club 

 18th of January 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                      
 
 
 
 

Enquires phone  Michelle 0427759486 

   Murray 0428444750 

   Tony 0403341041 

$10 for bowls and tea  
Good raffles. 
Names in by 5pm.  
Start at 6pm 

Anyone and 

everyone 

welcome! 



 

   

 
 

     Margaret Lane’s Memorial Centre Op – Shop         
The Department Store in the Bland Shire  

                   72 Wollongough Street, Ungarie.                                                                                         

Phone: 0488168936 
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